    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            August 13, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Monica Rozier seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 08/07/19.
Alderman Monica Rozier raised the question that since the General Account was in excess of $650,000.00, should part of that balance be put in a CD to generate more interest. The Mayor and Board discussed options, which are limited for security reasons. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to put $100,000.00 in two different CDs for a total of $200,000.00, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The motion was approved unanimously.

Revised plans for the waterline connection on Clement Road were submitted to DNR on July 11, 2019 and approval was granted July 31, 2019. CE Contracting submitted a contract to the City which was signed August 13, 2019. Clearing on the property was started that afternoon and materials are being purchased.

Clerk’s Notes: The Eagle Scout project in the City Park is near completion. Brian Okenfuss with MODOT and City Attorney Mark Bishop were contacted about the City taking over Enterprise Road from the State. MODOT indicated they would be happy to do that, but Mr. Bishop was not sure the City could restrict access on a City Street, which was the point of the issue. Property owner Mike Naeger is still dealing with overflow truck parking restricting is access in early morning hours. After further study of the situation, the Mayor does not feel this is an option because Love’s property is situated in a way that would leave a portion of road for trucks to utilize and negate the installation of a barrier. A building permit was signed for a house being built in Sunset Ridge. The annual Primacy Fee was submitted to DNR on Thursday, July 18, 2019. Ste. Genevieve County is hosting a series of seminars regarding Medical Marijuana: Impact on Counties and Public Entities, presented by the Ivan L. Schrader Law Firm. City Clerk Lynnette Randoll attended the meeting at the Sports Complex at the Community Center on Tuesday, August 13, 2019. The main take away from the presentation was that no one really has any answers to questions, and if they do, there is still uncertainty how these issues will be dealt with in the foreseeable future.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM, seconded by John Schweigert.
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